Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 21 July 2010 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church room.
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 


District Councillor: R McCardle

Councillors: D Kimbley, B Snelson, Mrs. J Tudor, Mrs. J Humphries, S Homer
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
454. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. Jones
455. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
There were no declarations of interest.
456. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 16 June 2010, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
457. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Police Helicopter
The clerk had spoken to Sergeant Howell who had suggested either the 29 or 30 July 2010. If not convenient we could look to a date in September. There were insufficient numbers available for July, the Clerk agreed to speak to Sergeant Howell about dates in September. 
b. Chairman’s chain
This was deferred to the September 2010 meeting.
c. Lighting B4176
The Clerk had written to Highways but no response had been received.
458. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
The Chairman reported that nothing had been heard in respect of the proposed reduction in speed limits. 
Margaret Southall had forwarded an e-mail to the Vice-Chairman informing him that a SID was to be placed outside the school from September. Cllr. Mrs. Tudor reported that she had spoken with the authorities and requested that it be operational outside of school hours also. They agreed to look at the possibility.
459. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

Cllr. Snelson reported that the school had entered a team and come first in a Health & Safety quiz. Karin Hampton had helped the team prepare. Cllr. McCardle praised the team, the final had been held at the Council Chamber in Codsall. Corbett School won by a clear margin. He stated their whole demeanour was a credit to the school and Bobbington. The clerk was asked to write to Mrs. Southall congratulating those involved. Cllr. Homer reported that a cake sale had been held to raise funds for Birmingham Children’s hospital. He also commented on the high standard of the end of year performance. Cllr. Snelson reported they had received a good ofsted and religious ofsted report.
Cllr. Humphries reported that the School’s end of year service was to be held at the church on 22 July 2010.

460. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no questions from members of the public in attendance.
461. TOM BUTLER CUP / GARDEN COMPETITION 2010

A general discussion was held. It was agreed 100 flyers were needed for the village, to be delivered by Cllr. Kimbley and Cllr. Mrs. Tudor. A further 20 were required for Gospel Ash Road, to be delivered by the Chairman.
The clerk was asked to speak with Jeff Sim to establish when the visitor Centre at Highgate Common was open. The Councillors reported that several people had expressed an interest in the centre, but it was rarely open. It was suggested that a sign stating opening times would be beneficial. It was also suggested a sign was needed to ensure non-locals were aware of its existence.
462. FINANCE
Cheques

The following was proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Kimbley
Corbett School – Room hire June




£10

Gospel Ash Methodist Chuch – Room hire May & July

£20

Clerks Salary & expenses





£491.76

Holy Cross Church – Graveyard maintenance contribution
£800

It was reported that the South Staffordshire Community Service Unpaid work team had offered to clear the soil and leaves from the church car park if it could be arranged for the spoil to be removed. Cllr. Snelson agreed that this could be arranged.
463. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received & responded
a. PA/10/ 00284/FUL  Bobbington House – Demolition of existing garage and stable building and erection of new detached house – Objections raised in connection with greenbelt, previous developments and design.

b. Responded

a. PA/10/00410/FUL Salters Park Farm House, Lutley Lane, Bobbington DY7 5DJ – Two storey rear extension and garage conversion to form residential annexe – No objection

b. PA/10/00420/LBC Hay Farm, Bridgnorth Road, Six Ashes, Bridgnorth WV15 6EX – Restoration of the existing farm house incorporating internal decorations to the first and second floors…….No Objection

c. Outcomes

a. PA/10/00339/COU- Yew Tree Farm, Gospel Ash Road, Conversion of existing domestic kennels to commercial boarding kennels – granted subject to various conditions

b. PA/10/00204/FUL – Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Construction of 3 Stainless Steel storage Vats - granted

D.Cllr. McCardle informed the meeting of an e-mail received stating the recent application by Farthingdales had been refused.

A brief discussion followed in respect of 2 Gospel Ash Road.

464. AIRFIELD MATTERS
The Chairman reported that it had been reasonably quiet, a few different helicopters had visited but nothing large.
465. CORRESPONDENCE

Gavin Williamson MP – letter re playground facilities

The clerk reported that she has spoken with Becky at South Staffordshire Housing association. A further meeting had been held with the Housing Association residents who did not favour the land by the Red Lion an alternative location in Brantley Lane was suggested. Youth workers had attended the meeting also and suggested the Youth Bus regularly visit the village. It was also suggested the Housing Association could fund transport for children to Swindon, Wombourne and/or Kinver. It is unlikely the Housing Association could fund a play area, without additional outside funding. A brief discussion followed.
Staffordshire County Council re flood problems –Clerk to respond stating no flooding problems within the Parish.
J Parker Wholesale catalogue

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Regulatory Committee – additional comments

P & W Maintenance Contracting Ltd – Grounds maintenance and landscaping contractors

Staffordshire Parish Council’s Association – Newsletter June 2010

Durasport Play areas

Staffordshire County Council – Local Council Day 4 October 2010

SSC Audit Committee 29/6/10

Planning applications 18/6/10, 25/6/10

Emerging Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent Joint Waste Core Strategy – arrange meeting

South Staffordshire Community Safety Partnership – a safe place to be – locations for poster display cabinets or details of any group who may be used in photos.
SSC grit storage

SSC Social Media Consultation events

SSC New method of consultation

SSC Executive meeting 13/7/10
SSC Regulatory Committee 15/7/10

466. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Gardens next to Holy Cross Church – it was reported that the gardens had been extended, however this was completed at least 10 years ago and therefore it was unlikely action could be taken.

The Clerk reported that a complaint had been received in respect of the recent cycling events held in the village. Various roads were blocked / closed. Cars were parked in dangerous positions along country roads, traffic was being diverted using hand made signs. The Clerk was initially asked to write to the Chief Constable to determine whether they were aware of the events.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING   1 September 2010
Meeting Closed 9.05pm.
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